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To my fellow Lions  
 

What an amazing experience I had the last couple of weeks?  

No photos will do justice to the real experience, but take a break 
and have a look at them.  

 

These activities were showcased in Part 1 of the Newsletter  

ñ DG Tillie has indeed been active and I am sure has had lots of 
funé... 

PDG Max Frank of Uitenhage Lions Club  

Awarded a Life Membership Certificate for 50 Years Service to Lionism 

At the Cabinet Meeting held on 10 February 2018 PDG Max Frank was awarded a Life Membership    
Certificate for rendering of outstanding service to both the Community and Lions Clubs of Queenstown 
and Uitenhage he served for  50 years, by District Governor Tillie Nel.   



Uitenhage Lions Club  -  We Serve  

Back on the road again 

The Uitenhage Lions Club donated Mr. David Boliter (age 46) of 
De Mist in Uitenhage a wheelchair after his leg was amputated.   
Pictured right with Lion Denis Murphy. 

In terms of Club policy concerning donations of orthopedic 
equipment to the public the wheelchair remains the property of 
Lions. The equipment is on loan at no costs and forms part of the 
service the Lions provide to those ñWe Serveò, said Lion Presi-
dent Hein de Vrey.    

Assistance to rural school ï 
Donation of school clothing 

 

Donated school clothing to       
Ankervas PS who does not run a 
school bank for the rural children 
they provide an education for.  

Game Time - Opportunity to combining Fellowship with Membership 

A Bowls competition organized by the Despatch Bowls Club provides game time with the opportunity to 
combine fellowship, membership and advertising Lionism.  

The competition consists of 14 teams of 3 members per team playing 15 ends per game over the period 7 
February 2018 until the 
finals on 13 March 2018 
concluding with a prize 
giving ceremony.   

 

To this effect both the 
Uitenhage Lions Club 
and the Lioness Club of 
Uitenhage entered a team 
each. By adopting this 
approach both clubs will 
hopefully provide an op-
portunity to also reach 
new potential members 
in a social environment 
and being visible in their 
respective Club colors 
enticing question like: 

ñTell me about the 
Lionsé.ò      

 

 



Cabinet Meeting held at Uitenhage Lions Club  
 

The Uitenhage Lions Club hosted the  Dis-
trict 410 D Cabinet Meeting with a fellow-
ship on 9 and 10 February 2018 that as can 
be seen was enjoyed by all who attended, 
said Lion President Hein de Vrey.    

Special Award for 1st Vice District Governor Freddie  
At the GBM on 8 February 2018 a very special pin and brag banner badge was awarded to 410D First 
Vice District Governor Lion Freddie Erasmus. This pin and brag banner badge was awarded for his efforts 
in establishing, chartering and the induction of, the first all ladies club branch of the Uitenhage Lions 
Club. His vision and determination to grow the Uitenhage Lions Club was instrumental in making the 
Uitenhage Lions Club the strongest Lions Club in the Lions district 410D. We as the Uitenhage Lions 
Club are therefore also extremely proud that in Freddie we will have our clubs fourth District Governor 
for the 2018/2019 Lionistic year. 

 

Photo Left: 

 

 

Sue Geldenhuis(President 
Uitenhage Lioness Club,  

Freddie Erasmus (First 
Vice District Governor),  

Hein de Vrey (Uitenhage 
Lions Club President) 

 



Swellendam Lions  -  We Serve  

- Golfdag 2018 
 
Swellendam Lions het op 3 Februarie 2018 hul jaarlikse IND Stableford 
Golfdag aangebied. 
Met 55 inskrywings, gerugsteun deur gewillige borge, was dit die 
volmaakte dag.  Ondanks die hitte is goeie golf gespeel.   
Die wenners van die dag van die dorp self en omliggende dorpe was -  H 
Witbooi, T Mouton, J Crous, A Nel, J Thompson. H Tipps & K Koch.  

 
Die innerlike verversings by die 
Natgat is geborg deur SPAR.   
 
Die dag was ón reuse sukses en 
graag wil die Lions die donateurs/
borge/kelders hartlik bedank vir 

hulle onbaatsugtige bydraes.  Sonder 
julle sou die dag nie moontlik gewees 
het nie. Die wenners is met goeie 
pryse beloon. 

Die Liondames het weereens gesorg vir die 
heeeeerlike broodjies en etes vir die aand!!! 
Hierdie is ón projek waarna ons jaarliks uitsien. 

 



Swellendam Lions  -  We Serve  

Lions Swellendam het weer Saterdag 10 Februarie BINGO gespeel by 
ons geliefde inwoners van ons plaaslike ouetehuis HAAT. 

Dit was vet pret en die wenners het breed geglimlag.  Een van die in-
woners Joyce Taljaard het weggeloop met die GROOT 
PRYS!  Liondames Hielie van Schalkwyk en Ansie Steyn het gesorg vir 
die lekkernye.   

Ons geniet dit amper meer as die in-
woners en met ons aanbieder Lion 
Leon Ras raak dit net meer interres-
sant en opwindend! 

  

Ons manne kan!!!  

Ons is heerlik bederf deur Lionsmanne van 
Swellendam met ôn heerlike 3 gang maaltyd. 

#LIEFDEWENALTYD  

 



Sedgefield Lions  -  We Serve  

WHAT HAS SEDGEFIELD  
LIONS CLUB BEEN BUSY 

WITH?   



Sedgefield Lions  -  We Serve  



Sedgefield Lions  -  We Serve  

Water for animals in Cape Town  
Lion Debbie has embarked on a water collection project for the Animal 
Welfare organisation in Cape Town.  They in turn will provide water to 
other rescue centres and to farm animals where needed.  

A fantastic donation of 88 x 9.5litre containers was received from H20 in 
Knysna and other donations were received from Sedgefield Locals using 
their rain water tanks and boreholes.   

This project will be ongoing until the rains come to Cape Town!   

Co-ordinator, Lion Debbie, was given another donation of water by Pick 
and Pay Sedgefield for the project of getting water to Animal Welfare in 
Cape Town.  The first consignment was received with huge gratitude by 
Jaque at Animal Welfare CT.  



Extra -tiny baby inspires an òarmyó of Ladies to help 
Last year on 2 November, an article appeared in The Herald Newspaper in Port Elizabeth about Karin An-
ker who had had a little premature baby, Charlotte, at 26 weeks just over 2 years ago.  She told of how 
this little bundle weighing just 620gm, was so tiny she fitted into her fatherôs Johanôs open hand.  ñMighty 
Mouseò was the name given to little Charlotte in hospital where she spent many months.  Karin said 
ñhaving a micro-premmie, you assume nothing. Every step is a miracleò  

She battled to find clothing to fit little Charlotte and has decided to do 
something for other micro-premmie babies and their parents ï Char-
lotteôs Army came about and a group of women creating tiny beanies, 
mother Theresa jerseys and toys was formed.  She was appealing to 
the public to assist so more babies and their parents could be helped. 

Lion Lady Marie and Lion Gloria both read the article and decided 
with the help of other ladies to support this wonderful incentive.  One 
of the toys made is an octopus with tenticles ï (this kind of project 
started in Denmark after they discovered that babies who were given 
an octopus toy to hug showed improved breathing, a regular heart-
beat, and strong oxygen blood levels.  They were also less agitated 
and did not pull at the tubes giving them medicine and oxygen.   

Knitting and crochet began and in February 2018 the finished articles were given to L L Marie to be hand-
ed to Karin 

Lion Lady Marie and PDG Bokkie are seen with 
Charlotte and her parent Karin and Johan at the 

handover. 

Enviro -Photo Contest  

Entries received at Closing date 8th February 2018 

Animal Life:  47  - 6 Lion photographers Landscape:   59 -  9 Lion photographers 

Plant Life:   18 -  6 Lion photographers Weather Phenomenon:   6  - 3 Lion photographers 

Endangered Species:   9 - 2 Lion photographers 
 

There were entries from the following Clubs: Port Rex (1), KWT (1), Cape Recife (1), Kouga (1), 
Knysna (2), Eden (2), George (2) 

Thanks to all who took the time to enter ñwill post results soonest!!!  



Please submit articles before  

15th March 2018  

for next Newsletter  

Editor: Lion Gloria Searle  

E-mail: searlega@mweb.co.za  

Home: 042 295 2438       Mobile: 083 989 9449  

Important Dates to diarize  

25ð28th April 2018ðMultiple District Con-

ventionð 

STOP PRESS 

Theme:  Kindness Matters  

Contact your schools and motivate pupils to enter �³   

 PLEASE order a KIT from DC Gloria Searle ASAP  

Details have been sent to Club Secretaries  


